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June 11, 2012 
 
Dear Mr. Huber-Kantola and Board Members, 
 
The enrollment at North Valley High School consists of 131 9

th
 graders, 131 10

th
 graders, 147 11

th
 

graders, and 128 seniors for a total of 537 students.  We have set some goals for the year; 
increase our enrollment and we have met this goal.  One of the major goals was to increase 
communication between our school and the parents/guardians of our students.  We have 
achieved this by signing up more than 450 parents on Parent Assist.    
 
The other major goal we have been working on is our attendance. We want our students to come 
to school.  If they are present we can accomplish many of our foundation goals.  Our standard is 
for our students to attend 92% of the time as a minimum.  As of this writing I do not have the 
attendance figures for the May. 
 
We have increased our technology in our school; our new 30 seat computer lab equipped with a 
teaching station which is being used just about every period of every day.  We also installed 
active boards in all of our math and science classrooms and have conducted workshops on how 
to use this new technology in curriculum of these two subjects.  Mark Austin, Rob Saunders, and 
Mike Durrant have been resources for our teachers when it comes to technology and specifically, 
our math curriculum and best practices as it relates to the active boards.  As a result of these 
products we have really done well to meet the state requirement of testing 95% of our students in 
State Wide Testing.  This would have been real difficult to meet AYP without the new computer 
lab. 
  
We had a number of people contribute to landscaping the front of our school.  From the initial 
phase of plans on paper to the final product, the end result is NVHS has something very special 
to look at as they approach our front doors. 
 
Rob Money coach of the year and the NVHS Speech and Debate team won their 3rd state 
championship in two years.  Several of the championship team has earned their way to Nationals 
in the summer time. 
 
Finally, we have great representation on the Dairy Farmers of Oregon.  The OSAA recognized 
our Speech and Debate team with an average GPA of 3.65, Boy’s Golf who took 4

th
 in the state 

with a 3.36 GPA, Softball GPA 3.78, Baseball GPA 3.53, Track and Field GPA 3.48, Girls GPA 
3.54, All-State Choir GPA 3.52, Speech and Debate 3.69 and Girls Golf GPA 3.79 is quite the 
accomplishment. 
 
We just graduated 115 students in a lovely ceremony showcasing our seniors and their 
accomplishments.  We had a great scholarship evening coupled with an award ceremony where 
over 100 students were recognized by our staff. 
 
On a personal note I would like to thank the Board of Directors and the Directors for supporting 
my efforts professionally.  I am thankful I had the opportunities the Three Rivers School District 
provided me.  I sincerely thank you for a wonderful five years. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Jeff Weiss 
Principal 


